Highland Lodge #762 216 E. Washington St. Fort Wayne, IN 46802

Meetings: First Wednesday, 7:30 PM

Mar 2012 Highland Article

Lodge Brothers,

Hope we are waiting for spring. Soon the grass will need cutting.

We are getting this year off to a Masonic start. Reading petitions and putting candidates through degrees. We took two Brothers through the Fellow Craft Degree in January. Our Lodge is doing the EA Degree and FC Degree with Wayne Lodge for one candidate. Then on the 23<sup>rd</sup> of February we did the MM Degree for two Brothers and one from Wayne Lodge. These degrees were done with all Past Masters.

Our fundraisers are doing well. Please help out with the fundraising. Brother Steve Tegtmeyer PM has been getting people to help, so give him a call. March dates are the  $2^{nd}$  for the Mad Ants and the  $10^{th}$  and  $23^{rd}$  for the Komets.

Kory Eby SW is making some dates for Lodge activities for this year. So watch for these dates to be announced later.

The Stated meeting on March  $7^{\text{th}}$  will have a presentation by Paul Martin from Wayne Lodge #25. Try to attend this meeting.

Hats off to our new FC Brothers. By the time you read this they will be raised to a Master Mason.

See you in Lodge, Roger Swisher, Sr. PM 33rd